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A Message from the Pastor  
 

As I write this, it isn't yet Thanksgiving. A newspaper reported that 53.4 

million people in the United States are expected to travel for Thanksgiving 

this year. Part of my extended family will be among them as they make their 

way to Massachusetts. Itõs pretty incredible to think that it all started not far 

from where we are. History.com says that the Thanksgiving òfeast dates back 

to November 1621, when the newly arrived Pilgrims and the Wampanoag 

Indians gathered at Plymouth, MA.ó  Unfortunately, there was no turkey on 

the menu; and neither were the Wampanoag Natives in so much of a 

celebratory mood, since, according to TIMES, òthey had been reeling from an 

epidemic of a still -mysterious disease that had almost wiped them out.ó  

Advent will be here soon. As I walk around my neighborhood, people are 

already putting up Christmas decorations. Thatõs the joy of the season, I 

think. I love it! At home, we have a tradition of decorating the house the 

Sunday after Thanksgiving. One year, we were so busy it didnõt happen until 

a week before Christmas. But we don't talk about it. Hahaha! My heart feels 

full and hopeful as I see how people anticipate the excitement of the 

holidays, even with the pandemic still lingering. I hope that all of us can feel 

the joy and hope of the season.  

I really love seeing the reds and the greens of the season, to see the 

Christmas lights in front lawns, the garlands and the wreaths on posts and 

doors announcing that something special is coming. Soon enough, we too 

will be celebrating Advent at Trinity, a couple of church families will be 

hanging the greens, and we will be joining millions of others as we sing òO 

Come, O Come Emmanuel.ó I love that hymn, but my favorite Christmas 

refrain, hands down, is from the hymn òThe First Noel.ó  

It was heartbreaking to watch the news on Sunday and watch an SUV plow 

through a crowd celebrating a Christmas parade. I donõt know what 

motivated the person to do such harm, but singing the refrain of òThe First 

Noeló makes me even more aware, not only of the holiness of Jesusõ birth, 

but also why we need Jesus to heal our world. For me, both Thanksgiving 

and Christmas remind us that even with so much bad news, there can be joy 

and good in the world.  

Personally, I am deeply grateful for the way God has been very present in the 

unsustainable moments of the past year. I am grateful to God for family and 

friends, who make life better and more meaningful. Wanda and the kids are a 

blessing to my life. I also thank God for the good Iõve seen in my small world 

- a world filled with tons of people who give more to others than they receive 

themselves, people like Trinityõs volunteers, committee members and 

leaders, and those who have other ways to give of themselves but prefer to 

remain anonymous. I thank God for them and for you.  

Even though the span of time of itinerant Methodist pastors in a given 

church is unpredictable, I thank God for my faith family at Trinity, for making 

some of the worst days of the pandemic bearable, pleasant, encouraging, 

and even beautiful. I donõt know what 2022 will bring, and forgive me if this 

sounds like an overused platitude, but I am glad that whatever next year 

brings, I am spending it with all of you.  

My hope and prayer for you this season of Advent and Christmas is that it 

will bring joy, hope, love and peace to you, your family and friends. May God 

use you and me to change our small worlds and the people in them with 

love, and that whatever comes our way, may we face it together, without 

fear, knowing that God, Emmanuel, is always with us.   

Pastor René 

Trinity Church will be closed on 

Monday, December 27 in observance 

of Christmas Day. We will also be 

closed on Friday, December 31 in 

observance of the New Year.  

 

5:30 p.m. : Childrenõs 

Service in Grace Chapel  

7:30 p.m.: Christmas Eve 

Traditional Service in the 

Sanctuary with Candlelight 

11:00 p.m.: Candle Light 

Service of Lessons & 

Carols in the Sanctuary.  

For more information on 

these services please see 

page 4 of this publication. 

http://www.umc.org/
http://www.umc.org/
http://www.rmnetwork.org/
http://www.rmnetwork.org/
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Prayers, Sympathies, Thanks, Birthdays & Anniversaries  

 
 
 
 
 
 
Please Pray for These Members and Friends: 
Lisa B, James B (Bridgetõs brother), David C, Margaret (Peg) C, 

Mary C (Matt C's mother),  Debbie D', Dominick E, Shannon F, 

Heather F -B (Bridget Bõs cousin),  Donell J (Ginaõs son), Annie K, 

Judy K, Elizor K, Cristopher L, Katherine L, Ann M  (friend of 

Ginny Y), Dorothy M, Jimmy N  (Wendy Rõs brother), Erin O, Ron 

P, Holly Joy P, Sue P, Daryl P, Mary P,  Claire (L) P, Catherine 

Ann R, Ann B R,  Ron S (Beryl N's brother), Jean S, Nancy S, 

Margaret S (friend of Jacki B),  Madeline S (David S & Monica Aõs 

granddaughter), Lynn T, Katie T, Gary T, Mary (T) G (Nate Tõs 

sister & Camilleõs sister-in -law), Tina W, Alison W, our service 

men, women and  their loved ones.  
 

 

 

  

 

 

 

In Sympathy 
 

We give our deepest condolences to Mary Phillips and 

her family, after the passing of her husband, Jack 

Phillips. Jack died peacefully surrounded by loved ones .   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Trinity,  

Thank you so much for your thoughts, love, prayers,  

And the beautiful flowers I received while sick with 

COVID. I am feeing much better these days and will 

hopefully be off the oxygen soon. Thanks be to God.  

 

Happy Thanksgiving to you all.  

 Elizor K 
 

Thank you everyone for your prayers, flowers, calls, 

visits at rehab and cards during my fractured foot 

adventure. I will never forget this Halloween, that is for 

sure! Thank you also for my birthday cards and well 

wishes. Love to you all!  

 Tina W 

Birthdays, Wedding Anniv.(Italics), Staff - (S) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRIVATE INFORMATION  
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Financial News  

Looking at Trinityôs Financial Health Through 2024 
 

Members of the Financial Planning Group:  

René  Perez, Nathan Olin, Chad Thompson, Stephen 

Sheffield, Doug Jangraw, and Colleen Bugbee  

 

Along with the visioning work at Trinity, a separate 

group of Trinity members made up of individuals from 

Finance, Endowment, and Ad Council Committees de-

veloped and reviewed financial projections for Trinity 

through 2024. The committee looked at three differ-

ent economic scenarios: Base Case, Optimistic Case, 

and Pessimistic Case.     

The Base Case assumed that pledge families and 

pledges would return to pre -pandemic levels by 2024. 

The Optimistic scenario assumed the number of 

pledge families would increase by 5%, and average 

pledge family contributions would increase similarly 

by 2024. The Pessimistic case assumed the decrease 

in pledge families and average pledges per family 

would continue at the levels experienced in the last 

two years.  

After reviewing the results, this ad hoc group conclud-

ed that the only sustainable path was to work towards 

the optimistic scenario. To reach the level of pledges 

outlined in this scenario will require a 6.8% increase in 

total pledges each year through 2024 from the combi-

nation of the increase in pledge families and average 

pledge per family. The Optimistic scenario will require 

the increase of endowment income to the operating 

income remain at the current level of 7% through 2023 

before decreasing back to the traditional 5%.  

The group reviewed the option of reducing expenses 

rather than increasing pledges and increasing endow-

ment contributions to Operating income. The conclu-

sion was that an expense reduction would inevitably 

mean staff reduction and affect existing programs. 

Our staff and programs are vital parts of Trinityõs   

Mission. The impact of  a òsmalleró Trinity in terms of 

programs and services could mean a steeper reduction 

in pledge families and pledge income and create more 

financial stress.    

The group believes that our continued investment in 

current programs and the implementation of the up-

dated Strategic Vision for Trinity is critical to a more 

significant spiritual growth of members and the key to 

financial stability.  

The group acknowledges that this growth will require 

the participation of us all. There are many exciting 

new programs already being introduced at Trinity. 

These programs need not only our financial support 

but also the investment of our time.    

The key takeaway is that  together  we can chart that 

keeps Trinity true to its Mission and past. Investing in 

programs and ministry will help Trinity remain a     

vibrant and growing community of faith.   

Please see any of the members of the group if you 

have questions or comments.  

A Message from the Stewardship &  
Finance Committee 

 

The Finance and Stewardship Committee wishes to 

thank all members and friends who have prayerfully 

made a financial commitment to Trinity  during our 

annual stewardship campaign. We are especially 

thankful to those who have pledged for the first 

time or who were able to increase their pledge from 

the prior year .  

This past month, there have been both sermons 

and stewardship moments on the theme of Gener-

osity.  Finance and Stewardship committee mem-

bers have shared their generosity journeys in the 

stewardship letter and on Thursdayõs thoughts.   

We  hope these reflections have helped you under-

stand the importance generosity (of  resources, 

time and talents)   plays in  our  spiritual growth 

and helped you with your generosity journey.   

If you have not yet  made a financial pledge for 

2022, there is still time. We have several ways to 

help you with your pledge: mail the form below to 

the church office, pledge online under the GIVE tab 

on our website, or email your commitment to 

jeffbennett@trinityspringfield.org . The on -line 

pledge option is a quick and simple way to pledge 

in just minutes. (1) Go to www.trinityspringfield.org .  

(2) Scroll  down to and click on ògiveó (3) Click the 

òmoreó button on ògive on lineó option. (3) You will 

see in blue ô2022 pledge formó under the 

òTransformation through Generosity Sectionó. (4) 

Click on this blue section. You will go to right to the 

pledge form. Upon completion you will get an email 

verification of your pledge.     

 

We still struggle to stay connected as the pandem-

ic just wonõt go away. Many members may not 

comfortable returning to our sanctuary yet. We 

have added an òelectronic ministryó to help us stay 

connected to each other no matter where we 

choose to or need to be when attending worship. 

Your annual pledge will help us develop this minis-

try as well as the other ministries that make Trinity 

such an important spiritual home for us as mem-

bers, and a vital resource in our local community.         

The Stewardship and Finance Committee asked all 

our members  and friends to prayerfully consider 

what you could offer as part of your generosity 

journey to Trinity this coming year. Your pledge 

commitment of any size is a prayerful commitment 

to Trinity's continued work in our lives and those in 

our community. Thank you all for your continued 

financial and prayerful support. Trinity will survive 

and thrive into 2022 and beyond because of the 

efforts of us all.  

mailto:jeffbennett@trinityspringfield.org
http://www.trinityspringfield.org
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Advent & Christmas Eve Opportunities  

CHRISTMAS EVE SERVICES 

CǊƛŘŀȅΣ 5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ нп 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘƘŜƳŜ ƻŦ /ƭƻǎŜ ǘƻ IƻƳŜ ǿƛƭƭ 
ƘŀǾŜ ǳǎ Ƨƻƛƴ aŀǊȅ ŀƴŘ WƻǎŜǇƘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅ ƘƻƳŜΤ ŀƴŘ 
ȅŜǘ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǝƳŜ ŎƻƳŜǎ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ōƛǊǘƘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜΣ ƻƴƭȅ ŀ 
ƘǳƳōƭŜ ƘƻƳŜ ƛǎ ŦƻǳƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘŀƻǎ ƻŦ ŀ ŦŜŜŘƛƴƎ ǘǊƻǳƎƘΦ 
WŜǎǳǎΣ ōƻǊƴ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ŀ ƘƻƳŜΣ ƛƴǾƛǘŜǎ ǳǎ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ƘƻƳŜΣ ŀ 
ǇƭŀŎŜ ƻŦ ǿŜƭŎƻƳƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǝƻƴΦ  

 рΥол ǇΦƳΦΥ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ DǊŀŎŜ /ƘŀǇŜƭ 

¶ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛǎ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƎŜŀǊŜŘ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ 
ȅƻǳƴƎŜǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

{ǘƻǊƛŜǎΣ ǇǊŀȅŜǊΣ ŘŀƴŎŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǎƛƴƎƛƴƎ ƳŀƪŜ ǳǇ ǘƘƛǎ ƎŜƴǘƭŜΣ ŜŀǊƭȅ 
ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ 

  тΥол ǇΦƳΦΥ ¢ǊŀŘƛǝƻƴŀƭ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŀƴŎǘǳŀǊȅ 

¶ ¢Ƙƛǎ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƛǎ ōŀǎŜŘ ǳǇƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǳǎǳŀƭ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ 
ƻǊŘŜǊ ƻŦ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 

¶ CƻŎǳǎŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƎƻƻŘ ƴŜǿǎ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΩ ōƛǊǘƘ 

¶ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ aƻƳŜƴǘ ŀƴŘ {ŜǊƳƻƴ  

¶ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƘȅƳƴǎ ŀƴŘ ōŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ƳǳǎƛŎ  

/ƻƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎŀƴŘƭŜ ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ 

  мм ǇΦƳΦΥ /ŀƴŘƭŜ [ƛƎƘǘ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ƻŦ [Ŝǎǎƻƴǎ ϧ /ŀǊƻƭǎ 

¶ /ƻƴǎƛǎǘǎ ƻŦ ǊŜŀŘƛƴƎǎΣ ǎƻƴƎǎΣ ŀƴŘ ŀƴǘƘŜƳǎΣ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ             
ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ WŜǎǳǎΩ ōƛǊǘƘ 

¶ {ǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǊŀȅŜǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ aŜŘƛǘŀǝƻƴ  

¶ .ŜŀǳǝŦǳƭ ƳǳǎƛŎ Ǉƭŀȅǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǊƻƭŜ  

¶ /ƻƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ŎŀƴŘƭŜ ƭƛƎƘǝƴƎ 

/ƻƳŜΣ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ŀ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊ ƻǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜƭŎƻƳŜ ŜŀǊƭȅ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ ƳƻǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƻƴ ǘƘƛǎ Ƙƻƭȅ ƴƛƎƘǘΦ 

 

Nights of Worship: Night of Worship  

You are invited to a special evening of worship on 

Friday, December 10 at 7:00 p.m . This service is 

designed to offer a moment of pause, peace, and 

praise - a moment of calm in the midst of a busy 

season. Through readings and music, prayer and 

contemplation, we will seek solace and joy in the 

promise and glory of Advent - God with us.  

All are welcome. Bring your hopes, your worries, your 

joys, and your sorrows as we enter into a sacred time 

together. As this is our first offering like this, it would 

be helpful to have a sense of how many people might 

attend. If you plan on joining us, please send         

R o b  P o w e l l  a n  e m a i l  a t 

directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org .  

ADVENT  SERMON SERIES: òCLOSE TO HOMEó 

Starting November 28, join us during this Advent 

and Christmas as we journey through passages of 

scriptures that are tender and vulnerable, but which 

promise to bring us closer to the One who turns our 

mourning into dancing, our sadness into 

gladness.  Close to Home  will name the pain many of 

us may carry into this season, as well as the wonder 

of experiencing hope and joy. This Advent, we can 

be encouraged by the One who dwells intimately 

with us; and in turn, we can extend the love and 

shelter of a loving home to everyone wandering far 

from home; and may we come home, wherever home 

is found ñto live fully with joy, hope, and courage.  

CHRISTMAS CAROLING  

Do you like to sing? Do you 

enjoy bringing the joy of the 

season to others?  

 

5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊ ммΣ мнΥлл-оΥллta 

Join Trinityõs carol singers who 

drive around the greater Springfield area singing to 

our friends who have a harder time getting out this 

season. This is a great activity for families, but please 

note, all children must be accompanied by an adult. 

Please contact Michael Carney if you are interested.  

 

NIGHT HIKE  

Come join us for an evening of fun, good food, stories 

and a night hike in forest park  

Sunday, December 19, 5:00 -7:00pm  

Invite your friends and family to join us for a simple 

meal, some stories, and a short walk in Forest Park. 

Wear your warm clothes, and donõt forget your boots! 

Kids are encouraged to bring their favorite stuffed ani-

mal for a special activity. More information is coming 

next week.  

mailto:directorfmandc@trinityspringfield.org
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Photo Exhibit, Rose Window, Sanctuary Hours, Arm in Arm  

Arm in Arm Concert  
 

After a brief hiatus, Arm in 

Arm: Artists United Against 

Gun Violence  will take place 

once again on Saturday, April 9, 

2022. Arm in Arm is a benefit 

concert hosted by Trinity that 

has taken place annually in an 

effort to support groups that 

are working to end gun violence. The idea for the 

concert arose after the heartbreaking shooting in 

Parkland FL in 2018, and the ever increasing 

number of similar incidents around the United 

States. 

 

Arm in Arm has been an avenue to turn pain into 

artistry and action. Past events have been filled 

with music, dance, spoken word and visual art, 

followed by a beautiful prayer walk and 

meditation out on the front lawn. It is a donation -

based event whereby all proceeds go to 

organizations in the fight against gun violence. 

This year, those organizations are EveryTown for 

Gun Safety, the Coalition to Stop Gun Violence, 

and the Carol Rivest Memorial Foundation.  

The committee has just started to plan this yearõs 

concert and we need your help! We are looking for 

performers, committee members and/or 

volunteers to help make the next Arm in Arm a 

success. We are especially looking for new artistic 

expressions, so if you have an idea, we want to 

hear from you! It can be anything from visual art, 

fiber art,  movement, an installation, or something 

we havenõt even thought of!  

 

If you are not interested in having your art 

showcased but would still like to be involved, let 

us know! There are lots of other ways to get 

involved and we welcome everyone to participate, 

if you are so called. Please bring your wonderful 

ideas, questions and/or concerns to Nicole Baker, 

Mike Carney, Janet Dixon -Metcalf, Sam Foresta, 

Alyssa Guerin, Cathy MacGovern, Amelia Hays -

Rivest, Rob Powell, Bev Ratté, Jane Schneeloch, or 

Sheila Womble.  
 

Thank you!  

December Rose Window  

December 4 - In loving memory of Pauline, from Judy 

and Paula.  
 

December 10 ñIn loving memory of David Coffin, Jr. ,  

from his mom, Barbara.  
 

December 27 ñIn loving  Ted Chmura From Ted & 

Judy. 
 

December 30 ð In loving memory of Ted & Jane from 

Ted & Judy.  
 

December 31 - In honor of her granddaughter, Madison 

Faith, on her 2nd birthday, with much love, from Deb 

Marden, aka Gigi.  

Sanctuary Hours 

Beginning on December 1, 

Trinityõs Sanctuary will be 

open on Wednesdays in 

Advent from 12 -1 for 

personal prayer and 

contemplation. This is a time for you to rest, quiet 

your mind and heart, and seek God. We pray it is a 

time of peaceful communion with the Holy Spirit.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

David Bakerôs Photograph Opportunity  

If you enjoyed the exhibit of David Bakerõs photo-

graphs, you will be happy to know that you will have 

an opportunity to purchase one or more of them.  

A silent auction will be held beginning before the    

worship service on December 12 and ending after the   

December 19 worship service. The ready -to -frame 

prints will be displayed in the Primary Room for you to 

bid on December 12 and December 19 with winning 

bidders able to pick up their photo(s) December 19 

after the worship service.  

Proceeds from the auction will go towards refurbishing 

the damaged pew pads in the chancel area. Cash or 

check (payable to Trinity United Methodist Church with 

a note òpew pad repairó) will be accepted. 

 

Questions? Contact Vera Baker.  
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CNYB, Adult Study, Womenõs Book Club, Angel Tree, BHF  

Womenôs Book Club  

The Womenõs Book Club will not be 

meeting in December, but will 

resume on January 25. Here are the 

books we will be discussing in the 

upcoming months:  

January 25  Mike Nichols: A Life     By Mark Harris  

Feb. 22       State of Terror             By Hillary Clinton,  

                                                      Louise Penney  

March 22    Book of Longings         By Sue Monk Kidd  

April 26      Have You Seen Luis Velez? By Catherine  

                                                      Ryan Hyde  

May 24       Vanderbilt                    By Anderson Cooper  

 

Questions, please contact Jane Schneeloch at to be 

sure you get the link.  

 

 

 

Adult Sunday School  

Adult Sunday school meets Sundays at 9:00 a.m. in the 

Hale room downstairs. No prep needed. More details 

on classes will be coming. Contact Erica Weida with any 

questions at tumcadultce@trinityspringfield.org . 

A Note from the Boarôs Head Festival 
 

Dear Trinity Family,  

In this year of our Lord 2021, in these troubled and 

uncertain times, we are pleased to announce that Lord 

Asbury has sanctioned:   

Boarõs Head Festival 2022: A Light in the Dark 

This year, in order to best uplift the spirit of Boarõs 

Head Festival in a safe, mission -aligned production, we 

are fully staging our Festival with our wonderful Trinity 

cast, musicians, and guest artists, which will culminate 

in an  exciting video filming event!  We will then have a 

link to share with our faithful audiences and extended 

family. The mission of BHF to share the light of Christ 

will be upheld in a safe way, that also gives us the 

flexibility needed to navigate these times.  It allows us to 

truly focus on our congregation coming together to 

produce and experience the wonder of BHF, without the 

financial risks of accommodating a live audience event 

that might face potential last minute cancellation.    

Boarõs Head: A Light in the Dark allows us to òBring 

Back the Boaró this year, and gather together as we 

experience all the music, the dance, the sights, the joy, 

the power, the community that we all need so very 

much right now.   We also will experience the joy of 

introducing BHF to our newest members, and our new 

staff, and be ready for next year, stronger than ever.    

We need you!!!  

Cast:  For most of the cast, it will feel just like a regular 

BHF. Childrenõs casting has begun, please let us know if 

you are interested!  We will be filming mid -January, and 

the rehearsal build up to that date will feel very familiar 

to experienced cast members.    

Crew:  Committee needs will be different this year, but 

we still need all Trinity hands on deck!   With the model 

of a video shoot, it is possible to be crew AND cast this 

year, so let us know what you can help make 

possible!  Do you have time to help with attendance at 

rehearsals?   With ironing?  With a social media 

campaign? With platform building?  

Financial Support:  This yearõs BHF is made possible by 

the generosity of our patrons and donors, who ensure 

that the light of BHF will keep shining during these 

times.  Through our supporters,   this year we will be 

able to fund our artists and tech crew, all of whom 

graciously donated their time and talent last year for 

our 12 Days of BHF video project.  For more information 

on how to be a patron or supporter and keep BHF 

strong, please go to Trinityõs website 

www.trinityspringfield.org .  

Trinity Tech Mission: It is our hope that BHF this year 

can contribute to the vital tech / online mission that 

Trinity provides, extending the community and worship 

experience of Trinity.  We hope that Boarõs Head: A 

Light in the Dark  can help contribute toward the much -

needed tech equipment to better serve our onsite and 

online congregationõs vital worship experience. 

CHRISTMAS IS NOT YOUR BIRTHDAY  
 

9ŀŎƘ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǘhe Missions  Committee selects 

three recipients  for  our  Christmas is Not 

Your Birthday fundraiser.   This year they 

are, the  Springfield Farm Workersõ Fuel 

Assistance Program, Justice for Our 

Neighbors, and the General Missions 

Fund.   You will  soon  be receiving a letter in the mail 

detailing the different options and telling you how 

you can donate.   Please prayerfully consider all these 

areas when deciding your Christmas lists.    

Angel Tree  

Thank you to all who have volunteered to  

purchase a Christmas gift on behalf of an incarcerated 

parent. All tags have been distributed! Please drop off 

your wrapped and tagged gift at the Connection Point 

in Asbury Hall by December 5th .  

Help is still needed for gift delivery. Gifts will be 

delivered between 12/5 -12/20.  

Contact Ginny Blake to volunteer or with questions at 

angeltree@trinityspringfield.org . Thank you.  

mailto:tumcadultce@trinityspringfield.org
http://www.trinityspringfield.org
mailto:angeltree@trinityspringfield.org
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LIGHT@9 

Noah unit, science:   test-

ing different types of 

wood to see which Noah 

might have wanted to 

use (leader, Andrea Rust)  

Creation unit,  

music:  creating a 

sound track for the 

story of Creation 

(leader, Karen Shef-

field)  

Noah unit, drama:  acting 

out the story (Karen 

Sheffield, leader)  

No children or youth classes on Dec. 26.  


